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Newsletter No 2 February 9th 2023

Dear Families, 

 

Over the past week, it has been 

wonderful to see the excited 

faces of our new Prep students as 

they begin their educational 

journey.  I would like to thank all 

their parents for the manner in 

which they have prepared them 

for the start of Prep.  They have 

settled in very well and you 

should be very proud of them. 
 

STEM EVENING 

Last night we finally had our 

STEM Night that was originally 

planned two years ago.  It was a 

wonderful opportunity to 

showcase all the work we are 

doing in STEM at St Patrick’s 

and for families to meet your 

child’s class teacher for the 2023 

school year.  We had a great 

response from families and we 

were very happy to have so many 

people at the school las night. 

 

Thanks to Mr Daidone for 

leading the evening and to all our 

teachers who were there leading 

the activities in the classrooms. 

 

 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL  

Yesterday our Year 3-6 students 

attended Bayside Aquatic Centre 

for our inter-house swimming 

carnival.  It was great to see 

everyone having a go and all the 

students should be very proud of 

the way they performed and 

behaved on the day.  It was very 

hot in the pool area and I think we 

were all wishing we could be in the 

pool.  Congratulations to Green 

team who won the carnival for the 

first time.     

 

 

 

 

 

The results were as follows: 

 

1st - Green 512 points  
2nd - Red 503 points  
3rd - Blue 414 points  
4th - Gold 402 points 
 

Special thanks to Mrs Connell who 

did a great job to organise a 

carnival so early in the term.  The 

times from the carnival will now 

be used to select the Inter-School 

Swimming Team.   Training will 

commence next Tuesday at 8am at 

Mentone Grammar for those 

selected in the team. 

 

PREP 2023 

The Prep students will have the 

following Wednesdays not at 

school: 

15th February, 22nd February 

and 1st March. 

 

They will have an opportunity to 

have a one on one session with 

their teacher on this day.  An email 

has been sent to all families about 

this today and bookings can be 

made via our SOBS program.  

Bookings are now open for all 

families. 

 
PARENT/TEACHER 

INFORMATION EXCHANGE 

SESSIONS 

The teachers will be holding 

information exchange sessions 

where parents will have the 

opportunity to pass on valuable  

information about your child. 

These will begin in week 4 on 

Monday 20th February and 

Wednesday 22nd February for 

students from Year 1-6.  Students 

from Year 3-6 will be invited to 

attend these meetings.  

 

Bookings can be made via SOBS 

and are now open for families to 

make their booking.  Bookings 

will close on Monday 20th 

February at 3pm. 

 

2023 CALENDAR 

Attached to this newsletter are all 

the key dates for 2023.  All dates 

have also been placed on our 

school website. 

 

2023 TEAM VIC 

APPLICATIONS 

Team Vic Applications are now 

open for students in Year 6.  

Please see the letter in this 

newsletter for more details. 

 

DISABLED PARKING 

There is a designated Disabled 

Parking spot at the front of the 

school that is there for parents 

and families who really need it.  

We would appreciate it if 

families do not use this spot 

unless you have a disabled 

parking permit and need to use it 

to support a family member 

coming to the school. 

 

2023 SCHOOL FEES 

The 2023 school fees are listed in 

the newsletter.  Accounts will be 

sent home shortly. 

 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

There is a flier in this newsletter 

with information for families who 

may be eligible to apply for 

financial assistance from the 

Government.  Please contact Ann 

Easton in our school office if you 

require more information.  

 

AMBULANCE FUND 

It is important that all families 

have ambulance coverage for your 

children.  If we have a serious 

accident or injury at school, we 

will be calling an ambulance to 

care for your child.  Without 

coverage, this can become very 

expensive. 

 

16 Childers Street Mentone 3946 
Phone: (03) 9583 5033 Fax: (03) 9583 6915 

Email:principal@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 
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MEDICATION 

If a child requires medication at 

school, parents are required to send 

the completed administration of 

medication form to school.  These 

can be obtained from the school 

office when necessary. 

 

OPEROO & 

SKOOLBAG 

For all new families it is important 

that your child’s medical details be 

updated on Operoo.  If you need 

information on how to access 

Operoo, please contact the school 

office. 

School information and messages 

are sent home via Skoolbag and 

email.  This app can be 

downloaded from the app store.  

 

All families need to update the 

levels your children are in when 

using the Skoolbag app so you 

receive notifications for the 

correct level. 

 

UNIFORM 

We are very proud of our school 

uniform and we want to thank all 

families for your support in 

ensuring the children are wearing 

it well so far this year. A few 

reminders for all families: 

 

 The rugby top is only to 

be worn with the sports 

uniform. 

 Students are to wear 

white socks with their 

sport uniform. 

 Boys are to wear the 

school socks with their 

summer uniform.  Black 

socks are unacceptable. 

 The winter jacket is not 

to be worn instead of the 

jumper 

 School shoes are to be 

worn as part of the 

uniform.  Black runners 

are not allowed. 

 All hair needs to be tied 

up if it is below the 

collar.  Hair also is not 

allowed to be over the 

face. 
 

We would also like to remind all 

families to ensure that all items 

of clothing are labelled.  This 

will assist us in returning all 

items of clothing to our students.   

 

 

 

 

 

  

Best Wishes 

 

 

 

Tim Noonan 

Principal 

Girls’ Summer Uniform 
 Girls Summer Dress 

 Wool Blend School 

Jumpers 

 White ankle socks - 

above ankle  

 Black school shoes 

 School hat 

Boys’ Summer Uniform 
 Boys short sleeve shirt 

with logo  

 Unisex Navy Gabardine 

Shorts  

 Wool Blend School 

Jumpers 

  Navy school socks- 

above ankle (green and gold 

band) 

 Black school shoes 

 School hat 



 
 

TERM 1 2023 
 

Week 2 Mon 6th Feb  
9.00am 

Preps commence full-time 

Assembly 

Tues 7th Feb  

9.15am 
 
7:00pm 

Safer Internet Day – Prep to Year 6 

Start of Year Mass 
Canteen Open 
Parents and Friends Meeting 

Wed 8th Feb  
9.00-1.00pm 

7-8:30pm 

No Prep students today 
Swimming Carnival – Mentone Aquatics 

STEM FAMILY NIGHT 

Thurs 9th Feb  Canteen Open 

Fri 10th Feb 9.00-11.00am Interschool Sport Rd 1 – Home –v- Mentone PS 

Sat 11th Feb   

Sun 12th Feb   
Week 3 Mon 13th Feb 9.00am 

8.15am 

Assembly 

Year 5 Portsea Camp - Students to arrive 8.15am 
sharp! 

Tues 14th Feb  

8.00am 
9.30am 

Year 5 Portsea Camp 
Swim training 
Cybersafety Webinar Years 3, 4 and 6 

Wed 15th Feb  
5.30-6.30pm 

Year 5 Portsea Camp 
No Preps students today 

STEM and welcome night 

Thurs 16th Feb 8.00am Swim training 

Fri 17th Feb 9.00am Interschool Sport Rd 2 - Away -v- Parkdale PS 

Sat 18th Feb   

Sun 19th Feb   

Week 4 Mon 20th Feb 9.00am 
3.40-5.00pm 

Assembly 
Parent/Teacher Info Exchange 

Tues 21st Feb   

Wed 22nd Feb  
 
 
 
 

3.40-8.00pm 

 
ASH WEDNESDAY  
 
 
No Prep students today 

Parent/Teacher Info Exchange 

Thurs 23rd Feb 8.00am Swim training 

Fri 24th Feb 9.15am Interschool Sport Rd 3 - Home -v- Mentone PS 

Sat 25th Feb   

Sun 26th Feb   

 
   



 

2023 SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

Term 1:   Friday 27th January - Thursday 6th April 
 
Staff resume:                          Friday 27th January 2023.       
Staff day:                   Monday 30th January 2023     
Students resume:             Tuesday 31st January 2023 
 

• No Preps on Wednesdays between Monday 6th February -  3rd March  
• Opening School Mass                        Tuesday 7th February 
• Parents & Friends Meeting   Tuesday 7th February 
• House Swimming Carnival                 Wednesday 8th February 
• STEM and Welcome Night  Wednesday 8th February 
• Safer Internet Day (Year 5)  Thursday 9th February 
• Interschool Sport Rd 1  Friday 10th February  
•  Safer Internet Day (Year 5)  Tuesday 14th February 
•  Swimming Squad Training  Tuesday 14th February 8-8.30am   
•  Year 5 Camp Portsea   Monday 13th - Wednesday 15th February  
• Swimming Squad Training  Thursday 16th February 8-8.30am 
• Interschool Sport Rd 2  Friday 17th February 
• Swimming Squad Training  Tuesday 21st February 
• Ash Wednesday                                 Wednesday 22nd February   
• Swimming Squad Training  Thursday 23rd February 
• Interschool Sport Rd 3  Friday 24th February     
• Parent/Teacher Info Exchange Monday 20th & Wednesday 22nd February  
• District Swimming Carnival  Wednesday 1st March   
• School Clean Up Day   Friday 3rd March 
• Interschool Sport Rd 4  Friday 3rd March  
• School Photos    Thursday 9th March   
• Labour Day Public Holiday  Monday 13th March 
• National Testing               Tuesday 14th - Monday 27th March 
• Yr 6 / Prep Buddy BBQ  Thursday 23rd March (12:30pm) 
•   Division Swimming Finals  TBA 
• Catholic Education Week  Week 7 
• Open Day    Wednesday 15th March 
• St Patrick’s School Feast Day Friday 17th March 
• Year 6 Camp to Canberra  Monday 27th - Friday 31st March 
• Year 6 and Prep parents welcome    Friday 31st March (TBC) 
• Regional Swimming Finals  TBC 
• Interschool Sport Finals  Friday 24th March & 31st March (backup) 
•            End of term Mass.                             Tuesday 4th April  
• Cross Country Carnival  Thursday 6th April 9-11.30am 
•   Term 1 ends    Thursday 6th April  

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 
Term 2:   Monday 24th April - Friday 23rd June 

Student return - Wednesday 26th April  

  

• School Closure day   Monday 24th April 
• ANZAC Day    Tuesday 25th April 
• Interhouse Cross Country             Thursday 6th April 9.00-11.00am 
•          Eucharistic Reflection Day  Tuesday 2nd May  
• First Communion Commitment Mass 29th/30th April   
• Mother’s Day Breakfast & Mass Tuesday 9th May  
• Mothers’ Day stall   Thursday 11th May 
• Athletics Carnival 3-6   Wednesday 10th May  
• Interschool Sport Rd 1  Friday 5th May  
• Family Week    Monday 15th - Friday 19th May  
• District Cross Country   Tuesday 30th May 
•           Pentecost Mass       Tuesday 23rd May  
•          Eucharist Family Faith Sharing Tuesday 23rd May - 3.30 pm 
• Interschool Sport Rd 2  Friday 26th May 
• Division Cross Country  TBC 
•           Yr 6 Confirmation Enrolment Mass   27th/28th May 2023   
• Yr 3 First Communion                        Tuesday 6th June  
• Interschool Sport Rd 3  Friday 2nd June 
• Interschool Sport Rd 4  Friday 9th June  
• King’s Birthday Holiday  Monday 12th June  
• Regional Cross Country   TBC  
• Interschool Winter Finals  Friday 16th / 23rd June   
• AFL Girls Gala Day    Tuesday 20th June   
• Parent/Teacher Interviews  Monday 19th and Wednesday 21st June 

 

 
Term 3   Monday 10th July - Friday 15th September 
• School Closure Day   Monday 10th July 
• Yr 6 Confirmation City Retreat.         Tuesday 18th July   
• Grandparents Day Mass  Tuesday 25th July  
• School Disco and Movie Night Friday 4th August   
• Year 5 Maths Games Day   Thursday 10th August  
• District Basketball    Monday 14th August & 21st August (backup) 
• Year 5 Maths Games Day  Thursday 10th August  
•           Feast of Assumption Mass               Tuesday 15th August 
•           Confirmation Faith Sharing.               Tuesday 15th August @ 3.30pm 
• Tournament of the Minds  TBC 
• Bishop Visit to St Patrick’s      Friday 25th August (11:30am) 
•    District Athletics   Thursday 31st August 
• Reconciliation Reflection Morning Tuesday 29th August @ 9am to 12.50pm 
• Father’s Day Mass / Danish with Dad Tuesday 29th August 
•          Year 6 Confirmation   Thursday 31st August @ 5pm 
• Fathers’ Day Stall    Thursday 31st August  
• Art Show      Week 9: Tuesday 5th - Thursday 7th September   
• Footy Finals Day              Thursday 14th September 
 •   End of Term    Friday 15th September @ 1.00 pm 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
Term 4  Monday 2nd October – Monday 18th December   
 
 
• Division Athletic Finals  TBC 
• World Mission Month Mass               Tuesday 10th October 
• Reconciliation Family Faith Sharing  Tuesday 10th October - 3.30pm 
• Italian Day    Friday 13th October  
• Yr 2 First Reconciliation                    Tuesday 17th October @ 5pm 
• Regional Athletic Finals  TBC 
• Kids Teaching Kids Conference    TBC (2 days) 
• Sports Carnival (Prep – Year 2) Friday 3rd November   
• Rugby Gala Day   Friday 20th October & 27th October (backup) 
• All Saints Day School Mass              Tuesday 31st October 
• Report Writing Day   Monday 6th November  
• Melbourne Cup Day   Tuesday 7th November 
• Prep 2024 Information Night  Wednesday 8th November  
• Lacrosse Gala Day   Friday 10th November 
• Prep 2024 Orientation   Tues 14th and 21st November 
• School Closure Day   Monday 4th December     
• Year 5 and Prep 2024 Mass  Saturday 2nd December  
•           End of Year School Mass.                 Tuesday 5th December 
• Prep – Yr 5 Christmas Assembly  Monday 11th December 
• Meet teachers for 2023   Monday 11th December (12.30pm) 
• Year 6 Graduation    Wednesday 13th December   
• End of year breakfast   Monday 18th December  
• Students finishes   Monday 18th December (12pm) 
• Staff Finish                                        Wednesday 20th December 2023 

 

  



 
Staff email addresses 
 

Tim Noonan/Principal      

principal@spmentone.catholic.edu.au   

 

Joelle Diakrousis /Deputy Principal:  

jdiakrousis@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

Office: office@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 
PAD: kady@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

PMU: smurnane@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

PLA: blast@spmentone.catholic.edu.au  

 

1TH: ethorley@spmentone.catholic.edu.au  

IVE: everstoep@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

1PC: kpresnell@spmentone.catholic.edu.au jcahir@spmentone.catholic.edu.au  

 

 

2BM: blatto@spmentone.catholic.edu.au dmcnicholas@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

2LA: clansdowne@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

2HA: aharriss@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

3BE: sbenoiton@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

3MI: imfletcher@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

3BA: dbau@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

4DS: jdaidone@spmentone.catholic.edu.au      jsmith@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

4SC: mscalzo@spmentone.catholic.edu.au lcummins@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

4SI:  isimioni@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

5DO: idouglas@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

5HA: mhale@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

6RC bross@spmentone.catholic.edu.au   acorp@spmentone.catholic.edu.au   

6LA: elamb@spmentone.catholic.edu.au      

 

Ed Dooley/ RE 

edooley@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

Ann Earle/Performing Arts      

 aearle@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

Jennifer Brown/Visual Arts 

 jbrown@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

  

Ellie Connell/PE 

 econnell@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

Colin Edwards/PE 

cedwards@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mary Caliri/Italian 

 mcaliri@spmentone.catholic.edu.au   

 

Liana Mackay/LLI 

 lianamackay@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 
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School fees and Charges for 2023 

School fees at St Patrick’s are family fees – we charge only for one child; we do not 
charge school fees for any other children who are in the school at the same time. 
 

The basic school fee is $2,500.00. per annum to be invoiced in full at the beginning 
of the school year. This is payable by the end of Term 3 
 

Student Levies  
Other charges are made for various activities undertaken during the school year. These levies are 
per child, not per family. Levies are spent directly on the children’s needs for curriculum (texts, art 
materials, photocopying etc.) excursions, diaries, and Sacramental programmes. As children in 
each class participate in different activities, the levy is different for each class and is payable by 
the end of Term 1.  Please refer to schedule of levies overleaf. 
 

Payment Terms 
 
All student levies and camp fees must be paid by the end of Term 1.   
 
All other fees are to be paid in full by the end of Term 3. 
 
If your family is leaving the school rebates will be calculated to the end of the next school term.   
No pro-rata term payments will be issued.  
Families enrolling once the school year has commenced will be expected to pay an enrolment fee 
of $100 plus any student levies prior to commencing at St Patrick’s School.  No pro-rata term 
payments will be calculated. Fees will be charged for the full term of commencement. 

 
Payment Options 
 

● Credit Card, EFTPOS, Cheque and Cash are accepted. 

● Cheques and Money Orders should be made payable to “St Patricks School”. 
 

● The school welcomes online payment of fees.  Details are: 
 

BSB: 083 347  A/C 681843694 A/C Name: St Patricks School 
 
Please remember to insert your account number or family name in the reference field to ensure 
your account is updated accordingly. 
 

● A direct debit plan can also be set up for you for school fees and levies. Please see the 
school office for necessary paperwork. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Student Levies and Charges for 2023 are as follows:  
 

Class Items Cost 

Prep 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$485.00 Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

  

Yr 1 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$485.00 Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

  

Yr 2 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$520.00 
Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

Sacramental Programme $35.00 

  

Yr 3 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$530.00 Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

Sacramental Programme $45.00 

Yr 4 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$485.00 Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

  

Yr 5 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$850.00 
Excursions/Incursions  $105.00 

Camp – 3 days  $365.00 

  

Yr 6 

General Curriculum  $380.00 

$1330.00 

Excursions/Incursions  $65.00 

Confirmation/Retreat Day  $60.00 

Graduation Expenses  $45.00 

Camp – 5 days $780.00 

  

 

 
 

 

 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  Yrs 3-6 SWIMMING INTER 

HOUSE CARNIVAL 



 
  



 
             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

        

 

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

       



 
 

Student Wellbeing 
School connectedness and a healthy and supportive school environment go hand 

in hand. These protective factors can help students engage in positive health 

behaviours and avoid multiple risk behaviours, get better grades, and improve 

mental health and emotional wellbeing. 

Parents and families play a critical role, often being the first to help their children 

develop skills to recognize and manage emotions, establish, and maintain positive 

relationships, and make responsible decisions. When families and schools work 

together, they can help create a healthy and supportive environment for children 

and adolescents to learn these skills at home and at school. 

 

Get involved in the health decisions at school. Ask to be involved in parent 

organizations – such as the Parent and Friends 

Association (P&F) and support their fundraising and 

social events.  Volunteer to assist around the school for 

special events such as working bees, visual and 

performing arts shows and if applicable in the classroom 

for art lesson support or excursions.  Support student 

endeavours at sporting events, attend Monday morning 

assemblies or come to church as we regularly celebrate 

Mass as a whole school.  Encourage healthy eating habits 

and support our school’s sustainability efforts through our nude food policy. 

Make communication with school a two-way street. Read school newsletters, 

make use of the Skoolbag and Operoo Apps and attend parent-teacher-student 

conferences to learn what is going on at school. Participate in school provided 

educational opportunities for parents. Communicate regularly through emails, 

phone calls, or meetings to discuss your child’s grades, 

behaviour, and accomplishments.  

Implement simple strategies at home such as: 

 Take time to talk to your child and be an active 

listener.  

 Acknowledge and ask about your child’s feelings to model empathy. 

 Focus on your child’s strengths before talking about things they can do to 

improve their confidence. 

 Children learn what they see. Model positive coping skills to identify and 

manage stressful situations. For example, going for a walk or practicing deep 

breathing exercises can help. 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/school_connectedness.htm


 
 

VISUAL ARTS NEWS! 

     …………Jennifer Brown/Visual Arts Teacher 
 

My name is Jen Brown and I am very excited to be delivering the Visual Arts program this year.  

 

The overarching theme this year is ‘Be Inspired.’ Students will explore the many different ways we can be 

inspired by art - including through storytelling, through people, places and culture. The Art Show later this 

year will also reflect this theme. 

 

This term we will be using our artwork and creative expression to complement social and emotional lessons 

undertaken in the classroom. Our inspiration for this will be through story-telling and using a range of 

beautiful children’s literature to explore values, mindset, gratitude, mindfulness and friendships. Drawing, 

painting and collage will be central to this term’s art focus, before we move onto more complex skills and 

techniques during the year.  

 

Mindfulness through art and the ‘slow art of making’ is something I ensure is entwined into each art lesson - 

an opportunity to be present and focused in a space away from everyday distractions. Students will 

become more familiar with this throughout the year, as we practice it on a regular basis. 

 

Students can look forward to the optional Art Club throughout the year and I would also love some help in 

the art room from time-to-time preparing materials. Please keep an eye in the newsletter for updates. 

 

Please ensure art smocks are brought to school as soon as possible and handed to your child’s 

classroom teacher. 

 

 I would love donations of the following throughout the year… 

 

- -coloured plastic bottle tops 

- -empty and washed tin cans  

- -coloured/patterned gumboots no longer needed but still in good condition 

- -terracotta pots of various shapes and sizes  

 

I look forward to meeting you, the art room is always open so please come and say hello. 

 

Jen Brown  



 
Parent Teacher Information Exchange – Term 1 2023 Booking Process 
Below is a step by step guide for parents to follow when booking your child’s Parent Teacher Interview.  

Bookings open on Friday 3rd February at 9:00am for parents to begin booking interviews.  

1. Visit the St Patrick’s website www.spmentone.catholic.edu.au and click on “School Online Booking 

(SOBS)” from the homepage. 

2. Type in your email address  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3.   Enter your name and contact 

details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Enter your child’s full name and 

select year level from the drop down menu  

 

 

 

 

 

5. Select the teacher you require an 

interview with by ticking the box   

 

 

 

 

 

6. Scroll and select available slot with each staff 

member.  The green slots are available.  Grey slots are 

unavailable.  As you click a green slot it will turn pink and 

your child's name will appear in that time.  You will only be 

able to book once with each teacher, and only once in each 

time slot.  Once you have selected your interview slots click 

the 'Save' button 

 

if you change your mind click the pink slot and it will revert to green allowing you to choose a different time slot 
 

7. Once saved you will have the option of emailing or 

printing your interview booking times.  If you select the email 

option, the schedule is sent to the email address you initially entered 

 

 

 

http://www.spmentone.catholic.edu.au/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Team Vic State Selection Process 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

The following is to provide you with information about the School Sport Victoria Team 

Vic trials for 12 years and under teams in the sports of Australian Rules Football, Netball, 

Football (Soccer) and Basketball for 2023. To be eligible to participate in the trial process:  

● Students must be nominated and endorsed by their school initially.  

● Each of these children needs to register online, if they wish to proceed. 

Each school is only allowed a maximum of three (3) students for each sport mentioned 

above to attend these trials so it’s important that as a school, we acknowledge the capacity 

and ability of these nominated students to be able to participate well in these trials. It needs 

to be emphasized that these trials form part of School Sport Victoria’s Gifted and Talented 

program and are not ‘come and try’ opportunities. Each child is trialling for a State Team 

and as such we must attest to each child’s athleticism, elite skill level, previous high level 

achievements in a particular sport and their school behaviour. 

You are invited to register your child online for selection to trial, once you have 

emailed and been approved by Ellie Connell econnell@spmentone.catholic.edu.au. 

Ellie will determine whether your child is of a suitable age and skill level to partake 

in the trials. As these trials are for Under 12’s, St Patrick’s generally only allows 

those who are 12 or are turning 12 to partake in the trials.  
 

Your trial form may then be endorsed by the principal.  Please be aware that registration 

costs $25 per sport non-refundable.  Please go to the following link and click on ‘Team 

Vic’ to access the registration page and information once you are approved by the school - 
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/ 

Any other Team Vic information can be found on the SSV website. Other Team Vic sports 

and registration dates can be found here - https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au.registration.pdf 

 

Nominations close 1st March 2023 
  

mailto:econnell@spmentone.catholic.edu.au
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/
https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/Documents/Sports%20and%20Registration%20Dates%202023.pdf


 
 

Parish and Community 

  

 

 

Danny’s & Students Market Garden will be open for 

sales (cash only please) at 3.15 pm Friday. Lots of fresh and 

delicious fruit, vegetables and eggs for sale! 

 
 
 
 
  



 
 

 
 
  



 
 


